
Montrose Athletic Booster Club Meeting-October 4, 2021 

The meeting was called to order by Sirena Younger, president.  Attendees signed in.  No visitors.   

Agenda and minutes from previous meeting were approved.  The Booster Club paid $79.50 for 

senior night flowers.  A $250 sponsorship had been received.  There were no additional bills 

needing approval.  Michelle Henzlik moved and Karen Lasswell seconded we approve both 

reports.  Motion carried.   

Mrs. Drehle did not have anything to report.  Coaches were not in attendance to report.  

Old Business- 

Sponsorship Letters 

Over 100 sponsorship letters were mailed or handed out.  Sponsors will be listed on the 

back of school programs, announced at games, and advertised on MHS and Booster Club’s social 

media sites.  After discussion, it was decided not to make a sponsorship banner as sponsorships 

come in throughout the year and there would be no way to update the banner midseason.   

Boo with the Boosters 

 Trunk or Treat will be held on October 31st from 5-7:00 p.m.  The Montrose Festival 

Committee will organize the costume contest and provide prizes.  A trophy will be handed out 

for the best trunk.  Details are posted on Facebook.   

Apparel    

 Sirena is still checking into new designs and options for the Booster Club to sell.  She 

will post when finalized. 

Fundraisers 

 Perrymann’s Kick’n Chicken dinner will be held October, 17th from 11:00-2:00 or until 

sold out.  Michelle Henzlik reported a need for more chocolate cakes.  It was discussed that 

dinners would include 3 pieces of dark and two pieces of white meat chicken to be comparable in 

amount.  The event is drive-thru or eat at the picnic tables out back of the school. 

New Business:   

Sports Banquets 

 A Fall Banquet will be held for softball, cross country, JH basketball, and JH 

cheerleaders.  A date was tentatively set for Nov. 9th.  It was later changed to November 18th at 

6:00 p.m.  Donna Engeman will check with Blue Ribbon Bakery about catering the event rather 

than carry in dinner due to Covid concerns. Others would check with Eddie Boden and Ray 

Ray’s Café to compare cost.  Families may be asked to help cover costs for those in attendance 

beyond what the Booster Club typically contributes.  More details will be shared when made.   

 



HS Girls Basketball Uniforms 

Uniforms for the girls have been ordered (both blue & white).  Michelle Henzlik moved and 

Janette Crowder seconded the Booster Club pay $1027.20 to cover the cost of the uniforms.  

Motion carried.  A portion of the cost ($500) was already allotted to the girls’ basketball program 

and the rest Booster Club covered as part of the uniform replacement schedule. 

The uniform replacement schedule is as follows: 

 2022 Cross Country   2024 Softball 

 2023  Boys Basketball  2025  Baseball/Cheer 

It was suggested that uniforms should last at least 4 years.  It was noted Cross Country uniforms 

had not been replaced by the Booster Club for 12 years.  Cheerleaders did not wear uniforms in 

2020 and could potentially replace uniforms in a different year. 

Other 

It was discussed that NASP (National Archery in Schools Program) might be started by Sirena 

Younger, certified instructor.  The school has the equipment to start the program.  There is a 

need for an indoor building to practice in.  Archers shoot at 15 and 20 yards.  Ideas of locations 

were being considered.   

   

Next Meeting:  December 6th, 6:00 p.m.  (No meeting in November) 

Adjournment 

 

 

 

 


